The Antrim Planning Board met in the Selectmen's Office on February 9 at 7:30 P. M., with Byron Butterfield, Chairman, Harold Grant and Mildred Dudley present.

The Secretary's Report was read and accepted.

We prepared a Warrant to insert in the Town Report re a new location for a town dump, also a report of the Planning Board for the year was submitted for the Town Report.

The most feasible place for a town dump seems to be in back of Elmer Merrill's place on West Street where there is plent sand and gravel for use.

It was decided that we should continue further in research regarding a good Sub-Division plan and submit it to the town in the near future.

A letter was read from Eleanor Lane submitting her resignation. Byron will see her in the near future in hopes she will reconsider remaining with us.

> Miedrie Gudley Secretary

I move that the Antrim Planking Board investigate specifications and requirements of future town highways and report their recommendations at the 1968 Town Meeting.